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The intent of this weekly update is to give an overview of where construction has been, and where 

it should be in the next week.  It is intended to be a general overview and be tentative in nature.  

Things may differ from the listed schedule if weather or other unknown factors come into play. 

Weekly Overview:    June 27th – July 1st            

• J&K returned to the site this week with a three-man crew and installed 10 water services. 

• J&K did not work Friday due to holiday weekend.   

• J&K’s erosion subcontractor was at site watering locations that were seeded and mulched.  It is 

anticipated watering will continue every third day +/-, for 21 days, unless there is a natural rainfall 

event.  The rainfall event will reset the 3-day watering schedule. 

 

What to expect next week:  July 5th – July 8th          

Monday-Friday 

• Monday is July 4th, a holiday, so no work is anticipated. 

• J&K will continue installation of Phase 3 water services later in the week. 

• If installation of Phase 3 services is completed, installation of Phase 4 services will begin. 

• Watering of seeded areas will continue per the Weekly Overview. 

 

What you need to know 

• We have been sending out letters in phases.  Phase 5 letters will be sent when Phase 4 work is 

nearing completion.  

• Please utilize construction signage to know what is closed and what is open and which way to drive.  

Vehicular traffic should use other routes of access during this time.  Pedestrian traffic and Local 

traffic (if you live in the area of construction) should use caution in construction areas.  Please also 

obey personnel who are directing traffic during construction to help keep everyone safe. 

• GARBAGE/RECYCLING PICK-UP –  

o Please put garbage and recycling out as you would normally, however, please use bags to 

allow sanitation crews better ability to pick up garbage in the construction zones. 

• At this time, the post office will continue to deliver mail to your mailbox. 
 

 

As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mitch Holtz at 515-233-0000.   

If you wish to be removed from this email list, please let me know.  My email address is 

mitch.holtz@strand.com. 


